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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

                                    Monday, 10th July  2006 
QUESTION NO.2 

 
QUESTION:  Councillor Mark Daly
“ To ask the Manager what proposals he has for dealing with the increasing problem of quad and motor bikes accessing parkland and destroying it for everyone else. Would he not agree that there should be a facility within the county to carry out this activity and thus providing an alternative. Will he agree that this activity in its current form is pure vandalism?”
Reply:
The use of quad /motorbikes in parks has become a major problem in South Dublin and elsewhere in the Dublin region.  
This activity which is prohibited under the Parks Bye Laws is causing damage to the facilities, and is a cause of nuisance and disturbance to people who visit the parks.  
 Attempts to control the situation have included the erection of boundary walls, railings and kissing gates to prevent access to parks by quad /motorbikes.  The Park Rangers have approached people and asked them to leave the parks and in some cases quad/motorbikes have been taken from them. 
Recently the Council has had discussions with the Gardai on this matter.  They undertook an operation over a period of weeks in West Tallaght assisted by their mounted unit and this resulted in the confiscation of a number of quad /motorbikes.  
The Council will continue to work with the Gardai in an effort to end the abuse of parks and open spaces in this manner.
With regard to the provision of a facility for the use of quad/motorbikes, the Council is willing to examine that possibility if as with other activities it is managed through a club.  
This matter can be further considered by the Sport, Recreation, Community & Parks Strategic Policy Committee which will report back on its deliberations to the Council.
